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Next Guild Meeting/Resource Day

October 27  th   , 2012  
at the 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH HALL
5700 Nickerson Rd. West Sechelt

NOTE THE TIMES:
Doors open: 8:45 am
Mini Workshops: 

Flying Geese & Reverse Applique
Show & Tell

Business Meeting: 11:00 am
Coffee/Snack Break, Show & Share

Program:  To be announced at the meeting 

Executive meeting follows 15 minutes after the 
program ends and all members are welcome to 

attend.

NEWSLETTER Deadline:

November 3rd. 2012  for the 
NOVEMBER 2012 Edition

Things to Remember:

➢ Coffee/tea cup – *** Name Tag
➢ Donation to hostess group for snack
➢ Library book(s)
➢ Fat Quarter Draw: 'Autumn Colors'

This Months' Hostess Group:
Off the Wall

Hostess Schedule:
November 2012: Pender Harbour Piecemakers

January 2013:  Gone to Pieces
February 2013:  1/2 Moon Crazies

March 2013:  Fat Quarters
April 2013:  Cotton Club
May 2013:  Off the Wall

Presidents’  Report - October 2012

Whew!  Got that first meeting over with 
and I survived!  Thank you everyone for helping 
me get through it and remembering all the things 
that I forgot.  Hopefully I will improve as we go 
along.

Special thanks to Cathy Collins and Ada 
Yeo who volunteered to coordinate the Mini 
workshops.  Our program committee have been 
working hard and I think we have an exciting year 
ahead.  

Fall has arrived.  The furnace has been 
turned back on and the fireplace lit.  I find it 
interesting that I want to sew on seasonal colors.  I 
have been pulling out the rusts, oranges, and 
yellows.  Perhaps a new fall colored table runner 
wants to be made!  Thoughts of Christmas are also 
creeping into my mind. If I start now, perhaps I 
could finish it by Christmas.  Does that sound 
familiar to anyone?

I have a Small Challenge for our October 
meeting.  How many can come dressed in orange 
and black?   Who has Halloween jewelry to wear?  
There might be treats so come prepared!
See you on October 27th.

Congratulations to Anne Selder on having a quilt 
shown in the October/November 2012 issue of 
Quilting Arts!

Lois Anderson
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Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild 2011-2012 Board Membership

Name Position Name

President Lois Anderson Merchandise Gayle Reichert

Vice President Pending Bus Trip Chairman Sharon Roye

Past President - Sunshine Fay Bullock Block of the Month Debbie Scott

Secretary Merilee Martell

Treasurer Priscilla Hendriks Comfort Quilts Carol Adams
Karen Biddlecombe

Assistant Treasurer Publicity Jeanette Lucas

Membership Eve Quigley
Sue Lowell

Program Linda White
Sherri Coulthard
Marg Kurys

Library Maria Lodzinski
Sandy Leheup
Kathleen Bezaire
Liz Lacey & Christine Richardson

Website
Position Website consultant

Merrilee Baldock
Allison Taylor 

Retreat Fay Bullock
Anne Hansen
Marie Barry 

Newsletter Editor
Assistant

Linda Kummer
Val Marus

Satellite Group Rep contact information:

Pender Harbour Piecemakers: Judi Wilson
604-885-2343 judimae@dccnet.com

½ Moon Crazies:  Carol Bowie
 604 885-4127  quiltscrapqeeen@dccnet.com

Fat Quarters:  Sheila MacDonald  
 604 885-0850   heronrock@telus.net  

Loose Threads:  Sonja Randall
 604 885-7722    sonja_r@eastlink.ca

Gone To Pieces:  Donna Thompson
 604-740-0020  alvin_donna@dccnet.com 

Off the Wall: “pending”

Cotton Club:  Beverly Butchart
 604-886-8449   babbutchart@eastlink.ca 

Advertising Rates:
Classified...$!0.00 per issue

Bus card size - $10.00 per issue
¼ Page for 1 issue..$14.00....

8 issues...$90.00
½ Page for 1 issue...$21.00....

8 issues...$125.00
Full Page for 1 issue...$42.00...

8 issues...$200.00
Please contact :

Jeanette Lucas @
jklucas@dccnet.com

Newsletter Deadline  
November 3  rd   , 2012  

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
mailto:krtrent@telus.net
mailto:babbutchart@eastlink.ca
mailto:alvin_donna@dccnet.com
mailto:amoss@dccnet.com
mailto:judimae@dccnet.com
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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S.C.Q.G. Resource Day Minutes

September 29, 2012

Holy Family Church Hall, Sechelt, BC

 

President Lois Anderson called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m. and presented Fay Bullock 
with her Past President’s pin. Lois thanked Sew Easy and Fibre Expressions for presenting mini 
workshops at our first meeting of the season. Forms were handed out for participation in an ice breaker 
game, and about 40 minutes was devoted to this fun activity.

 

President’s Report: Lois Anderson

·       Lois welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the May 
meeting: moved by Eve Quigley, seconded by Judi Wilson, carried.

·       Lois asked that Secretary, Merilee Martell, read two letters received from Capilano University 
bursary recipients.

·       As we have no Vice-President this year, Lois indicated there would be no Guild after May 2013 
and made a plea for someone to take on this position.

 

Treasurer’s Report: Priscilla Hendriks

Priscilla stated that she has not yet been able to prepare a budget but this should be ready for the 
October meeting.

New Business:

 Additional quilt frames are needed for the Quilt Show: Moved by Sheila MacDonald, seconded 
by Carol Adams that we spend $3,000.00 for these, carried.

Additional signage is needed for the Quilt Show: Moved by Gail Junnila, seconded by Ann 
Burton, carried.

Mini workshops will be provided by the satellite groups (two each). This will be coordinated by 
Cathy Collins.

The President’s Challenge quilt needs 25 finished blocks and members can sign up for these 
today. The finished quilt will be queen sized and prepared with Japanese fabrics. It will be presented to 
the Hospital Auxiliary for a raffle.

CQA’s national challenge to measure all Show & Tell quilts and submit the total, in inches, will 
be coordinated by Lynda White.

 Quilt Show: Eryl Shindel gave a report on classes.

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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SCQG RESOURCE DAY minutes 

Page 2 – September 29, 2012

Comfort Society:  Carol Adams wondered whether we could provide all new Sunshine Coast 
babies (approximately 150/year) with a new 36” x 45” quilt.

Program: Lynda White declared Corinne Newman winner of the 16 fat quarters.

Block of the Month:  Debbie Scott declared Cervia Nutbrown the winner.

Membership:  Lee Ewing reported that 70 members had signed in, including 4 new members. Two 
guests attended. Door prize winners were Liz Lacey, Roberta Foxall, Gail Junilla, Cathy Collins and 
Carol Dunsford.

Newsletter:  Linda Kummer reminded everyone that October 4th will be the deadline for the next 
newsletter, as she will not be available mid-October.

Library:  Maria Lodzinski said just to call her to renew your library selection, thereby avoiding a late 
fine.

 

Publicity: Jeannette Lucas reported that she was familiarizing herself with advertising venues.

 

Announcement: Pender Harbour Piecemakers Quilt Show takes place October 6th from 10:00 a.m. 
until 3:00 p.m.

 

Show and Tell

 

Program: Marg Kurys presented Lois’ sister, Doreen, who provided us with a beautiful trunk show and 
more of the wonderful family sense of humour.

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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S. C. Q. G. EXECUTIVE MEETING

September 29, 2012

Holy Family Church Hall, Sechelt, BC

 

In attendance: Lois Anderson Linda Kummer

 Carol Adams Marg Kurys

 Carol Bowie Jeanette Lucas

Merilee Martell

 

Lois read the Planning Meeting minutes from September 10th. 

Jeannette still hopes to get to Hands Across the Water where she will announce that SCQG will host 
this event on October 26, 2013 at Holy Family Church Hall.

Lois is considering asking the members what they feel about job-sharing for the executive positions.

All blocks for the President’s challenge went out with members today.

Linda will put an announcement in the newsletter with regards to members bringing their “first or 
worst” quilts to the October meeting. These could be part of Show & Tell,  measured and used for 
CQA’s national challenge.

Ada Yeo has volunteered to help Cathy Collins coordinate mini-workshops.

The  Guild  will  pay Fay Bullock $50.00 for  paper  and printer  cartridges  used  during  her  term as 
President.

The Quilt Bee will be deferred until next year.

Lois will prepare ice-breaker games for October and November.

More pictures are needed on the website.  Alison Taylor will be contacted regarding this.

Lois will contact Sybil Seel to obtain the template for Guild information so that we can update and 
distribute it to all new members.

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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COMFORT QUILTS – October 2012 Newsletter

2012-2013 - Committee:  Carol Adams, Gail Reichert and Karen Biddlecombe

2012 – 2013 SCQG Comfort Quilts Challenge:

At our September Resource Day a challenge went out to all members of our Guild.
"Can we give a quilt to each baby born at St Mary's Hospital?".  Many took  suitable materials to 
create a baby quilt from the donated fabrics that we brought to our September meeting.  

The quilt needs to be 36" x 45", or there about, and needs to be done with care for our little 
ones.  Please return it when you are finished.

Thank you for your support with this project.

Carol Adams - Comfort Quilt Society.

“JOY THROUGH GIVING = CREATING MEMORIES FOR OTHERS TO ENJOY”

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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Sunshine Applique Group

If you love to appliqué and want to share your joy, please come to the first 
meeting of this quilting group. 

Meetings are the first and third Wednesday of the month, from 1 – 3 p.m. in 
Gibsons. Please call Elizabeth at 604-886-1222 for more information.

Thanks,  Elizabeth

Elizabeth Nordlund, M.A.  

Sea Sprite Studio, 1599 Grandview Road, Gibsons, B.C.V0N 1V5

604-886-1222

e-mail: seaspritestudio@eastlink.ca

SCQG  2013  QUILT  SHOW  CHALLENGE

You are invited to enter a finished quilt to meet the following challenge:
 To create a quilt that depicts one or all of the scenes that make the Sunshine Coast special to 

you.  This is wide open to your individual creativity and imagination whether you are a 
“new” or “seasoned” quilter, BUT you must meet the following criteria:

Finished size: 10” X 24” (Can be horizontal or vertical) with a sleeve on the back for 
hanging
The quilt must include a sun somewhere on it, any size.
It must include a traditional block of your choice, any size.

That’s it!!  

There will be two categories:  One for those who use a Computerized Embroidery Machine 
to create their vision and One for Hand Embroidered or Machine Stitched Embellishments.
 You may use ONE fabric photo in your design no larger than 5” X 7”, but this may not 
include the sun nor the traditional block.

The winners in both categories will be voted on by attendees at the 2013 SCQG Quilt Show.

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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From your Program Committee…

Cutting Edge Workshop on Oct. 1  st  .  

Our first workshop of the season was an opportunity to learn about a number of interesting (and 
mysterious to some) items available from quilt shops and craft stores. Using Angelina fibres, 
lutrador, water soluble stabilizers, paints and heat guns made for a day’s worth of learning
and creative fun!

Thanks to the guidance of Lethbridge teacher, Doreen Rombough, participants gained insights as 
to how to incorporate their newly created bark, branches, trees, and even dragonflies into current 
projects or ones to come.

Fat Quarter Draw for October:  Autumn Colours

For a “chance” to  wi  n all the fat quarters   collected at Resource Day,  please hand in your fat 
quarters to the Program table.

CQA Challenge:  How Many Inches Can We Quilt ?

Our total number at September’s Show & Tell was 3,438 inches.

We have Oct., Nov., and Jan. to increase this number!!  Bring all the quilts you can for the next 
three months.  Please pin a note, on the front of your quilt, with your name & the total number of 
inches around the perimeter of the quilt.  This will help us to record amounts quickly and easily.

Questions?           Contact:  Lynda White             604-741-9901

Upcoming Workshops!    2013!!

Eileen Neill, ‘the Bead Lady’, will be here to lead two workshops. On April 6, a beading class, and 
on April 7, gel prints, will be opportunities for those who are keen about embellishing!!  

Elizabeth Nordlund will share her talents in Japanese Applique in the new year.  Look for samples 
at a later Resource Day.  Workshop date: TBA

Visit Elizabeth’s Round Robin Table & the Program Table to express your interest in these 
sessions.  We already have a list of guild members who have asked to have their names on
workshop lists already, so don’t hesitate if you are interested in these topics.

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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Mini Workshops – October Resource Day

Mini Workshop fee is $5.00,  payable at the door. 
Class size is limited to 12.  
As a new feature this year, 

you can pre - register by phoning Ada (886-7868) or Cathy (885-9854). Or come early!

Flying Geese

Mercedes Link will demonstrate different ways to make Flying Geese.  Mercedes is 
bringing her sewing machine so she can show us how to sew Flying Geese.  She will have handouts 
and some fabric so that we can make a small sample by hand.  For this you will need to bring a 
small, hand-sewing kit.

Reverse Applique

Elizabeth Nordlund is going to teach us reverse applique.  This technique 
is seen in Hawaiian and Mola quilts.  You will need to bring a fine needle, 
scissors, a thimble if you use one, and a pen and paper for taking notes.  
Elizabeth will provide a kit, with all of the necessary fabric, for $5.00.

Program continued
Upcoming Workshop Reminder

On Sunday, Oct. 28th, Maureen Wood will be leading a workshop entitled “The Lighted 
Christmas Tree”. There is still space left so if you would like to spend an enjoyable day with other 
Guild members creating a small wall hanging featuring actual mini-lights, be sure to contact Lynda 
at 604-741-9901 or Margaret at mail4margi@dccnet.com

Note: Final payment of $55.00 which includes the class fee and the lights kit and pattern is 
due at Resource Day, Oct.27th.

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
mailto:mail4margi@dccnet.com
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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Stock Up on Batting!
We are offering 20% discount on all 

batting ...until November 23rd

Fall in love with the great prices
 in our Fall Pfaff Flyer

 Check our website for 
more information.

Drop in to see our New 
Black & White Licorice Fizz Line 

www.seweasy.ca
604-885-2725

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.seweasy.ca/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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CLASSES AVAILABLE DURING THE 2013 QUILT SHOW

Hilary Rice and Sharon Pederson will each be teaching 2 one-day courses on 
Friday May 10 & Saturday May 11, 2013.

 
Hilary will be teaching classes she has designed for us:

1. Quilting with Mettle/Metal. This class will teach you the how-to's when 
working with metal as an applique accent.

2. Squiggles & Doodles – Thread Embellishment. In this class Hilary will 
lead you into creating thread embellishments to be used as a focal point.

 
Sharon will be teaching 2 of her favorite and most popular classes:  

1. Two at a time – A Reversible Quilt. In this class you will be piecing a block 
and quilting it at the same time!

2. Rose of Sharon. This is an machine applique class using the edge turned applique 
technique.  These classes will be open to the general public. The class size is limited to 
20 students for each class.  The cost for each class will be $120.00.  Early bird 
registration cost will be $90.00 and available until January 15, 2013. This cost of the 
classes is non- refundable and due at the time of sign-up.

For more information about the classes and sign-up please contact me at 604-885-0276 or email
eryl_shindel@dccnet.com        Eryl Shindel

Found – left on Fibre Expressions table 

Patterns for a Folded Star, Braid and Holiday pillow case.
 

See or call Lois to claim. 604-886-9127

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
mailto:eryl_shindel@dccnet.com
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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From the Editor:  Ladies – thank you for the wonderful display of your beautiful quilts 
on September Resource Day.  In October the theme will be:  Bring your 'first or worst' 
quilt for Show & Tell.   It should be fun, so bring your stories about your 'first or worst' 
quilting experience.   See you there.  Linda & Val

CALENDAR OF EVENTS     

October 19 – 20, 2012: Harvest of Quilts, Vancouver Quilters Guild Bi-annual Show

Maritime Labour Centre, 1880 Triumph Street, VCR

Contact:  Janet Harper, 604-873-9458 or 
honeybees1313@gmail.com 

www.vancouverquiltersguild.com 

October 19 – 20, 2012: Piecemaking in the Valley, Chilliwack, BC

www.piecemakersquiltingguild.blogspot.ca 

October 20 – 21, 2012 “A Harvest of Quilts” - Penticton Quilters' Guild

www.pentictonquiltersguild.com 

October 20 - 21, 2012 Decade of Quilts, Blue Mountain Quilters' Guild,

Montgomery Middle School, 1900 Edgewood Ave. Coquitlam

Contact:  gladyswhite@hotmail.com 

www.bluemountainsquiltersguild.ca 

*********************

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.bluemountainsquiltersguild.ca/
mailto:gladyswhite@hotmail.com
http://www.pentictionquiltersguild.com/
http://www.piecemakersquiltingguild.blogspot.ca/
http://www.vancouverquiltersguild.com/
mailto:honeybees1313@gmail.com
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
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Membership Form for Sunshine Coast Quilters' Guild

Name: ____________________________ Phone: (604) ___________________
Mailing Address: __________________________________________________
City: ____________________________ Postal Code: _____________________
E-Mail Address: ___________________________________________________
What other Satellite Quilt Groups do you belong? _________________________

___ Please check if you wish (at no cost) to be a member of Sunshine Coast Quilters’ Comfort 
Society so that we, as a non-profit organization, can apply for and hold a raffle in accordance to 
BC law when we wish to raise funds . . .

Membership Fees:
SCQG Website $40.00 ________ or Canada Post $50.00 ________

Members with internet access are strongly encouraged to get their newsletter @
www.scquiltersguild.com  If you have internet access and wish to continue getting a copy in the 
mail we will require the additional $10.00 to cover some of the postage plus copying costs.

Please fill out form and submit it along with your dues (cheques made payable to Sunshine 
Coast Quilters' Guild or SCQG) at the September Resource Day or mail directly to:

Joan Harvey
8688 Redrooffs Rd
Halfmoon Bay, B.C. V0N 1Y1

Your new membership card and receipt will be available at the regular Guild meeting or you 
may enclose a self-address, stamped envelope for mailing back to you.

Please indicate if you would like a current membership list, which will be available after the 
November Resource Day.
Membership List via e-mail ___________ November Resource Day _______________
Please tell us how you can help the Guild: 
____________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________

http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/
http://www.scquiltersguild.com/

